In-Season Salmon Management Teleconference #
3

Date:
June 10, 2014


The teleconference calls are hosted by the Yukon River Drainage Fisheries Association (YRDFA) and funded by the Yukon River Panel and the Fisheries Resources Monitoring Program of the Office of Subsistence Management of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service. 

Subsistence reports:

There were no fishermen on the line from the coast through Y-1. Marshall reported that 5 people fished and got some chum but not much. Russian mission said that up until now, most people were only catching table fish and now people are catching some for the smoke racks but still the harvests are still low. No one fished in Holy Cross. In Grayling people had caught summer chum before the closure and now people are sitting on the bank waiting for an opening. Huslia on the Koyukuk River reported that the water is high and most people cannot get down to easily to their boats due to the erosion. People in Galena fished for sheefish before the closure and that most people will not be targeting summer chum and instead plan to fish for fall chum. No one was fishing in Nenana; it was raining and hailing there. 
KEY ISSUES brought out:
People asked about fishery openings and closures and the gear they are allowed to use. People asked about test fisheries and what was going on in other areas like the Kuskokwim and in Area M. Management responded with information about the regulations, projects and data and upcoming management actions people should anticipate. 

People also discussed at greater length the issue of salmon bycatch in the pollock fishery in the Bering Sea. People wanted to know if the Pollock fishery is also restricted like the Yukon River Chinook fishery is. Teleconference participants such as Phil Mundy of National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) and Becca Robbins Gisclair for the Yukon River Drainage Fisheries Association (YRDFA) and Katie Howard of the Alaska Department of Fish and Game shared multiple levels of information related to Chinook salmon bycatch data, the recent North Pacific Fisheries Management Council meeting in Nome and the program currently in place. 
Someone suggested an Elders fishery so that at least the Elders can get a taste of the fish they are used to. Orville Huntington on the Board of Fisheries (BOF) suggested that a proposal could be submitted to the BOF to address this. Orville also mentioned that the inter tribal fish commission being organized by the Tanana Chiefs Conference and by the Association of Village Council Presidents passed a resolution calling for a moratorium on fishing Chinook salmon. 

The minutes of the teleconference call are available upon request from Jill@yukonsalmon.org or 907-272-3141. 

For the latest information from the Alaska Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G):
http://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=commercialbyareayukon.main
The subsistence fishing schedule and announcements will be available via telephone at the following numbers. For outside of Fairbanks: 1-866-479-7387 and in Fairbanks: 479-7387. The Emmonak field office will be up and running by the weekend.

PAGE  
1

